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Editor’s Note:  My name is Jim Babb.  On August 5, 2003 President Arthur Schrieber appointed me as editor of NFB New Mexico newsletter Que Pasa.  I moved to Albuquerque, along with my wife, in the spring of 2001.  We chose Albuquerque as a place to retire for many reasons; its climate, its people, its cultural diversity, etc.  I worked in Ohio in blind rehab for 35 years, involved in counseling, business enterprise, and supervision.  Some of my experiences will probably manifest themselves in future issues of Que Pasa.

 

In the meantime I am looking for high participation among NFB of New Mexico members in terms of contributing articles, stories about blind leaders, articles from chapter presidents, updates in legislation, technology, travel horror stories, etc.

 

Jim Babb, Editor

Phone:  505-792-9777

e-mail:  jbabb33@comcast.net
 

 

From the President

 

Greetings, Federationists:

 

It’s been a long time since I have had this opportunity to communicate with you.  The reason:  we have not had a Que Pasa editor.  It gives me great pleasure to introduce to you our new editor, Jim Babb.  Jim comes from Ohio (as did your Prez at one time).  Jim has become an active citizen of our State and an active member of the NFB of NM.  I hope each of you will have the opportunity to meet Jim in the near future.

 

As I write this (Tuesday morning, August 5),  I am less than an hour away from leaving for Alamogordo and the NM Commission for the Blind’s Orientation Center.  I will be attending the Center for the next four months, with a few days off now and then to attend to Commission business.  I was appointed to the Commission earlier this year by Governor Bill Richardson and I was elected chairman by the other members of the Commission.

For those of you who don’t know, the orientation center in Alamogordo is recognized as one of the premier training facilities for the blind in the United States.  The NFB training centers in Colorado and Minnesota were fashioned after ours in Alamogordo.  Adelmo Vigil, first vp of the NFB of NM, is director of the center.  I am looking forward to my training.  It’s something I should have done many years ago, but kept putting it off.  Now, what little sight I had has diminished even more and I know I need the training.

 

Can you believe we are already working on next year’s State convention.  We have requests for proposals out to the various hotels in Albuquerque as well as the Rio Rancho Inn.  Our competent chair, Christine Hall, will be analyzing the bids and bringing several before your board.

 

Speaking of conventions, I was very disappointed with our registration at this year’s national in Louisville, KY.  We only had ten attendees, and one of those was the infant son of Caroline Coon.  Because of the low attendance, we were unable to sell New Mexico jewelry.  Many, many NFB’ers from around the country were disappointed.  Consequently, I hope you have already begun saving your pennies and dollars in order that you may attend next year’s convention in Atlanta.  Atlanta is a wonderful city, with many good restaurants, good baseball, and wonderful places to visit.  The hotel is also wonderful.  It is the Marriott Marquis, and although it challenges the very best of our mobility skills, it is a great place to stay…especially at the NFB rates.

 

I hope you are enjoying the summer.  Pray for rain.

 

Art Schreiber, President

 

 

Accessible Voting Machines

By Jim Babb

 

On Tuesday July 29, 2003 the Bernalillo County clerk’s office took an accessible voting machine to the N. M. Commission for the Blind Albuquerque office. It was available from 10 a.m. until 3 p.m. for individual demonstration. It was also an opportunity to get used to the control panel and the synthetic speech so the small learning would be behind you at voting time.

 

I learned that between now and next year’s presidential election, we will have six opportunities to vote unless they can combine some of them. 

 

Here is a physical description of the device you will use: It is a piece of plastic about the size of a video cassette tape, maybe a little thicker, with four large buttons on top, a wire connecting it to the voting machine and an earphone jack. You must wear the earphones and they are not hearing aid compatible.  There is a volume control which pumps plenty of volume into the earphones. The four buttons include two triangles, one circle, and one square and they are also brailled. You are continually told what the buttons are and their function and once you press them, you are given verbal feedback on what you have done.

Once you get to the ballot your first choice is language, English or Spanish. You select the language by pressing the appropriate button and then move on to the ballot selections, getting verbal feedback on each category until you finish the ballot. This was a long sample ballot and it took me about 15 minutes before I finished.

 

The Bernalillo clerk representative told me that they have about 200 of these machines but they need 600 just for the county. They cost $6,000 each. They don’t have enough money but hope to get some help from the federal government. Under H.A.V.A.(Help America Vote Act), there must be at least one accessible voting machine in each voting district by fall 2006. They told me that New Mexico is far ahead of most states in setting up accessible voting machines.

 

My experience:  the synthetic speech was fine and the volume in the earphones was acceptable even though I couldn’t wear my hearing aids. It took a little while to get used to the buttons and their functions. Also the speech was too slow for me and there is no provision for any adjustment, faster or slower like we have on Newsline at this time, although the clerk took my suggestions.

 

All in all it was a good experience, a great start to voting independence for the blind; your experience may differ from mine.

 

 

IDEA REAUTHORIZATION – POLLS

 

http://www.psidea.org/  >P.S. IDEA, in conjunction with http://www.ourchildrenleftbehind.com/  >Our Children Left Behind, is conducting polls relating to the IDEA reauthorization throughout the month of August (while Congress is in recess).

 

There are about a dozen different questions on the various “hot” topics pertaining to the reauthorization. To participate, click http://members.aol.PSIDEA/polls.htm 

 

Each time you visit the site, you should see a different poll question (at random).  We hope you’ll visit often in order to voice your opinion in each poll.

 

At the end of August, we’ll close out the polls and publish a report of the results that can be shared with policymakers and the media.

 

The more respondents, the better – so please distribute this announcement widely.  Thank you for your participation!

 

From Parents Supporting IDEA … because all education should be special.

http://www.psidea.org/   

ALBUQUERQUE WHITE CANE BANQUET

 

You are cordially invited to attend the Albuquerque White Cane Banquet. The purpose of this banquet is to celebrate the strengths and abilities of blind people in light of White Cane Safety Day and the New Mexico White Cane Law.

 

When

 

Saturday October 11, 2003

6:00 PM-7:00 PM: Reception (cash bar will be available)

7:00 PM: Banquet

 

Where

 

Best Western Rio Grande Inn

Aztec Room

1015 Rio Grande Blvd. NW

Albuquerque, New Mexico

 

Cost

 

$13 per person

 

Note: You must pre-register in order to attend this banquet. Registration forms will be mailed soon.

 

Keynote Speaker

 

Carlos Servan

Deputy Director

Nebraska Services for the Blind and Visually Impaired

 

Cosponsors

 

This event is being co-sponsored by the National Federation of the Blind of Albuquerque, the New Mexico Commission for the Blind, and the National Federation of the Blind of New Mexico.

 

 

WHITE CANE ESSAY CONTEST

 

Open to elementary, middle and high school blind and visually impaired students.

Once again the Albuquerque Chapter of the National Federation of the Blind

of New Mexico is holding our annual White Cane essay contest in conjunction with the Albuquerque White Cane Banquet. A $30 gift certificate from the National federation of the Blind Materials Center will be given to the winner for each level: elementary, middle and high school.

 

We have two essay questions for you to choose from this year:

1. The funniest experience with my white cane was . . . 

2. The most challenging experience with my white cane was . . . 

 

We look forward to receiving your essays no later than October 1, 2003.

Please send essays in print, tape or Braille to: 

 

Christine Hall

10315 Propps Drive NE

Albuquerque, NM 87112

 

We look forward to receiving your essay and seeing you at the White Cane Banquet on October 11, 2003.

 

 

Entertainment books:  The Albuquerque Chapter will be selling entertainment books beginning mid September.  They are valid for one year beginning November 1.  They cost $35 each and feature large discounts on Albuquerque and Santa Fe restaurants, bakeries, dry cleaners, travel, and hotel bargains.

 

Contact Christine Hall at:  505-268-3895.

 

 

In future issues

Blindness topics such as:

 

From the president

Business enterprise

Legislative


Travel and leisure

National issues, trends
Health and fitness

Technology


Good eating

Employed adults

Students and children

Seniors

Chapter news

Conventions and meetings

About people

 

 

 

 

 

 

